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House Bill 336 
Renewable Energy Development and Siting (REDS) –  

Evaluations and Tax and Fee Exemptions 

MACo Position: SUPPORT 

 
Date: February 28, 2020 
  

 

To: Economic Matters Committee 

 

From: Alex Butler 

 

The Maryland Association of Counties (MACo) SUPPORTS HB 336. This bill would allow 
counties that wish to develop a previously contaminated “superfund” site for a clean energy 
project to apply to the voluntary cleanup program without charge. Superfund sites are 
notoriously difficult to manage, and this provides support to utilize these sites in a meaningful 
way. 

HB 336 would exempt a public service company that is a Public Private Partnership (P3) 
formed for the generation of clean or renewable energy from the existing public service 
company franchise tax if the public partner purchases at least 30% of the electricity produced, 
and the project is sited on qualifying parcels of land that includes rooftops, parking lots, 
voluntary cleanup program sites, landfills, and more. This would be a benefit to counties who 
wish to form a P3 and take advantage of the incentive.  

HB 336 is consistent with MACo’s position on renewable energy siting by offering incentives 
that prioritize the utilization of brownfields, grayfields, industrial areas, and appropriate 
government-owned lands for these projects. Accordingly, MACo urges the Committee to issue 
a FAVORABLE report on HB 336. 

  

 


